## **VILLAGE OF ENON MINUTES**

The Village of Enon Council Members held their Regular Meeting on <u>Tuesday</u>, <u>February 8, 2022</u> at 7:00 p.m. via YouTube Video

**Roll Call:** 

Brenda Sweet - Present

Rick Hanna – Present

Dave Babcock - Present

Paul Avery - Present

Ben Beair - Present

Jeremy Whitacre - Present

Visitors: Elmer Beard, Kathleen Baber, Maxine McKee and Ruth Stuart.

Motion to approve January 25, 2021 Minutes with corrections—1st Mr. Whitacre

2<sup>nd</sup> Ms. Sweet

Brenda Sweet - Yes

Rick Hanna - Yes

Dave Babcock – Abstain

Paul Avery - Yes

Ben Beair - Yes

Jeremy Whitacre - Yes

# Approved

The Mayor discussed the Financial Reports and explained that they are currently being worked on by Laura and won't be available to review until the report has been posted.

Rick Hanna spoke to thank the village & township road crews, the Enon Police and Clark County Sheriff's Deputy, and the Fire and EMS employees who worked so hard during the snow storm.

### **COMMUNICATIONS:**

#### Administrator:

Discussed with Council:

- Mayor's Court Report
- Blood Drive success
- Zoom meeting with Ohio Plan, going over employee handbook, it's going well
- Vacant lot getting quotes on engineering plans
- Wayne and Kevin attending training for pesticide license. Must have this to spray chemicals
- Plans to deep clean the office Friday, Feb. 11
- Kevin will be on vacation for next meeting, Kristy will cover
- Crews did a fantastic job with snow removal and received compliments from the public.
  (Rick Hanna asked Kevin to make sure the pictures were added to Facebook)

 $\begin{tabular}{ll} \textbf{Motion to approve the Mayor's Court Report with corrections} - 1^{st} & \underline{Ms.\ Sweet} \\ \end{tabular}$ 

2<sup>nd</sup> Mr. Whitacre

Brenda Sweet - Yes

Rick Hanna - Yes

Dave Babcock – Yes

Paul Avery - Yes

Ben Beair - Yes

Jeremy Whitacre - Yes

#### **Approved**

## Police Department/Chief Holler: Currently at training

### **OLD BUSINESS - The Mayor:**

- Thanked Bud Baker for his years of service and as President to the BZA.
- Need to discuss the appointments of Board Members for the BZA and the Planning Commission. Would like to recommend Elmer Beard for President and Jeremy Leist and John Downs move into regular positions on the BZA and elect 2 new alternates. Jeremy Whitacre agrees with the Mayor. Rick Hanna recommends Kathleen Baber and John Young for the alternate positions. The Planning Commission would remain at status quo for the remainder of the year.

Motion to make Elmer Beard President, Move Jeremy Leist and John Downs to regular member positions, and make Kathleen Baber and John Young alternates on the BZA Board for a term running from February 2022 to January 31, 2024. Also to stay status quo for the Planning Commission.

1<sup>st</sup> Mr. Whitacre 2<sup>nd</sup> Mr. Beair

Brenda Sweet - Yes

Rick Hanna - Yes

Dave Babcock - Yes

Paul Avery - Yes

Ben Beair - Yes

Jeremy Whitacre - Yes

#### **Approved**

Mayor and council congratulated Elmer Beard and Kathleen Baber.

Motion by Mr. Whitacre and second by Mr. Babcock to adjourn the Council Meeting at 7:21 pm.

Attested by:

Mayor Timothy Howard

Approved By:

Rick Hanna, President of Council

Date: 7/24/2022